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09 June 2014 

Sharon Ehaloak 
Executive Director 
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AHIAK AREA COMANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 

Nunavut Planning Commission 
Cambridge Bay, Nunawt 

PARTICIPANT FEEDBACK ON THE DRAFT NUNAVUT LAND USE PLAN 

Dear Ms. Ehaloak, 

The Ahiak Area Comanagement Committee for the Ahiak Queen Maud Gulf Migratory Bird 
Sanctuary (Ahiak ACMC) appreciates having the opportunity to provide participant feedback 
on the Draft Nunavut Land Use Plan. We discussed the Draft Nunavut Land Use Plan at our 
previous two meetings and would like to submit this letter to the record as our formal input. 

The Ahiak ACMC is responsible for managing the Ahiak Queen Maud Gulf Migratory Bird 
Sanctuary in the Kitikmeot region. The Ahiak ACMC, one of nine ACMCs in Nunawt, was 
created under the Inuit Impact Benefit Agreement for Conservation Areas in Nunawt (IIBA­
CA), which fulfils the government's obligation to ensure that Inuit benefit from the presence 
and operation of Migratory Bird Sanctuaries and National Wildlife Areas in Nunavut. The IIBA­
CA ensures that Inuit have a say in how these conservation areas are managed. The ACMCs 
are advisory committees that are responsible for the day-to-day management of the 
conservation area in their affected area. The main job of each ACMC is to make sure that the 
protected areas are well managed by providing advice to the Canadian Wildlife Service and 
the federal Minister of the Environment, reviewing access permits, and developing a 
management plan. 

With the above mandate in mind, the Ahiak ACMC reviewed the Draft Nunawt Land Use Plan 
and would like to comment on the zoning of the Ahiak Queen Maud Gulf Migratory Bird 
Sanctuary. 

Under the Draft NLUP, Migratory Bird Sanctuaries, including AQMGMBS, are zoned as 'ECP-
2' where the permitted activities are tourism, recreation, research. This zoning also states that 
no activities are explicitly prohibited. 

The Ahiak ACMC agrees with the permitted activities in the 'ECP-2' zone, however, we request 
that the prohibited activities state "All other activities are prohibited,n similar to what is stated 
for the 'ECP-1' zone as this better aligns with the spirit and intent of the IIBA-CA and with the 
Management Plan in progress for the AQMGMBS. 
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When the AQMGMBS was first created, it was to protect the nesting ground of Ross's Geese. 
Today, the AQMGMBS is an important nesting area for millions of migratory shorebirds, 
songbirds and waterfowl in the summer, and is important for all wildlife (e.g. wolves, grizzly 
bears, arctic foxes and muskoxen) and fish (e.g. char, trout) year-round. The AQMGMBS also 
covers a large portion of the calving grounds of the Beverly and Ahiak barren-ground caribou 
herds which makes it important to the Ahiak ACMC that "All other activities are prohibited. to 
ensure the land is clean, safe and available for wildlife and people to enjoy year-round and that 
the cultural resources within the AQMGMBS are also protected in perpetuity. 

The Ahiak ACMC requests that for the next Draft of the Nunavut Land Use Plan that either 
prohibited activities be added to zone 'ECP-2' or that the Ahiak Queen Maud Gulf Migratory 
Bird Sanctuary be zoned as 'ECP-1 '. 

Sincerely, 
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The Members of the Ahiak Area Comanagement Committee 
c/o Vice-Chair, Ahiak Area Comanagement Committee 
Phone:867-669-4709 
Email: jennie.rausch@ec.gc.ca 
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